Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

September 17, 2001

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Chairman Michael Parlante.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Jerry Houk and Michael May.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Houk, the Board voted unanimously that the following motion be sent to the President of the United States and the Mayor of New York:  Moved that the Citizens of the Town of Wellfleet through their duly elected Board of Selectmen offer sympathy and condolences to those sorely afflicted by the catastrophes caused by terrorism in New York and in Washington D.C.

The Board met with Nancy Findley and Maria Burks of the Cape Cod National Seashore.  Ms. Findley presented information regarding Great Island Management – Concerns and Issues and the Duck Harbor area.  Discussion included suggestions for the best ways to use these areas while protecting the environment.  Chairman Parlante noted that more public meetings will be scheduled to discuss these matters as part of an ongoing process to develop a plan for these areas and asked that suggestions be submitted to the Board of Selectmen or to Ms. Burks.  

The Board interviewed Peter Watts and Robert Finch individually for appointment to the Cape Cod National Seashore Advisory Commission.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to nominate Peter Watts as primary representative and Robert Finch as the voting alternate member to the Cape Cod National Seashore Advisory Commission.

The Board interviewed Robert Hubby for appointment to the Water Commissioners’ Advisory Group.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Robert Hubby to the Water Commissioners’ Advisory Group.

Selectman Putnam presented his correspondence report.  Selectman Houk noted receipt of a letter from South Wellfleet residents regarding blockage of a road and asked that the Town Administrator check into the matter.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve and send the letter drafted by Selectman Putnam to the Assembly of Delegates in support of the method of allocating $500,000 of the County surplus back to the towns as proposed by the County Commissioners with $250,000 being divided equally among the 15 towns and the balance divided on the basis of the annual assessment.

Selectman Houk noted several issues:

· status of suggestion that people who already live in Town be counted for affordable housing purposes; 

· suggestion that bills from Town Counsel be broken down by hours;

· status of the installation of a phone line in the Selectmen’s Office – the Town Administrator will follow up on these matters.
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On a motion by Donovan, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to schedule a Pre-Town Meeting for Monday, October 15th.

The Board discussed the letter from Mr. and Mrs. Williams regarding placement of a memorial bench for their son Christopher Williams somewhere in Wellfleet viewing the harbor.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to respond to this letter suggesting that the Williams contact the Conservation Commission and DPW with their request.  There was consensus that Selectman Putnam draft a letter of response.

The Town Administrator requested an executive session to discuss litigation.

On a motion by May, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously at 8:23 p.m. on a roll call vote (Donovan, May, Putnam, Houk, Parlante – yea) to enter executive session to discuss litigation and not to reconvene in open session.









Respectfully submitted,









Linda Smulligan
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